Dear Scholars, Music Educators and Enthusiast,
Twelve years after hosting the 8th PASMAE Conference in 2013, Uganda once again welcomes you to this vibrant and culturally rich nation for the 14th conference jointly hosted by the Pan African Society for Musical Arts Education (PASMAE) and the International Society for Music Education (ISME), taking place from 1st to 4th July 2025 at Makerere University, Kampala.
This prestigious event, provides an excellent platform for music educators, researchers, and practitioners to engage in meaningful discussions, share insights, and contribute to the advancement of musical arts education across the continent.
Under the theme: "Integrating Indigenous Knowledge Systems, Innovative Practices, and Policy Development in Music Education," the conference will explore the intersections of traditional and contemporary music in shaping the future of music education in Africa and beyond.
I encourage you to submit your abstract and join this important conversation. To allow more participation, the deadline for abstract submissions has been extended to March 31, 2025. This extension provides a great opportunity for scholars and practitioners from across Africa and the world to contribute their research and perspectives.
Beyond the academic and professional exchanges, Uganda offers a rich cultural and musical experience. As the "Pearl of Africa," Uganda is home to over 56 ethnic groups, each with unique musical and dance traditions. From traditional folk music to Afrobeat, reggae, and contemporary genres, Uganda’s vibrant music scene offers an inspiring backdrop for this conference.
Makerere University, our host venue, is one of Africa’s most prestigious institutions, with a long history of excellence in music education, performance, and research. Its commitment to academic and artistic excellence makes it an ideal setting for an engaging and dynamic conference.
Participants will also have the opportunity to experience Uganda’s renowned cultural festivals, including the Bayimba International Festival, Nyege Nyege Festival, and the Pearl Rhythm Festival, which showcase the country’s artistic diversity and rich musical heritage.
Join us in Kampala for an unforgettable experience of learning, networking, and cultural immersion. Let’s come together to shape the future of music education and celebrate the richness of our musical traditions.
I look forward to welcoming you to Uganda in July 2025!
Yours Sincerely,
Bibian Kalinde (PhD)
President, PASMAE

